
Surprise OriginatTownsite Stakehotders Committee Meeting - )uly 24,2024

Committee Chair, SherryAguitar catted to order at 5:01 PM on )uly 24th,2024 atthe Surprise Senior
Center located at 15832 N. Hottyhock Street, Surprise, AZ. 85378.

Attendance: Sherry Aguitar, RachetVitlanueva, Etio Lemus, Jennifer Aguitar, Nancy Sagasta, Sytvia
Rivera, Etodia Fernandez. Absent: Christina Ramirez, Priscitta Duenaz, Rosa Gonzatez, lsmae[
Gonzatez.

Guests: District 4 Candidate, Johnny Metton, Jason Tamura, Director of Marketing Devetopment
and P[anning for Weyyerd.

Agenda ltem #1:

CounciI District 4 Candidate, Johnny Metton introduced Wyyerd representatives to review more
speciatty the process that Litchfietd Manor experienced during fiberoptics instattation in their
community. Wyyerd representatives exptained that Wyyerd received grant funding for the
instattation of the inf rastructure within the (oTS) originattownsite and that the grant witt provide
discounted rates for homes within the originat townsite. He further exptained what the instattation
process witt entait and gave a generattimeline for comptetion.

Etodia Fernandez asked, "do you have to have a certain income to quatify for this discounted rate?"
Wyyerd answered "No, at[ OTS residents are avaitabte for this discounted rate of $35.00 per month
for .150 mb.

Chair Aguitar asked, "what community outreach does Wyyerd have to ensure that the residents
within the OTS are not surprised by the presence of Wyyerd instatting the inf rastrLlctLlre."

The Weyyerd representative answered, "door hangers witt be ptaced on attthe residents doors
notifying the residents of the ongoing construction." The anticipated compteted construction date
within the OTS is in September 2024. Wyyerd shared that to instaLtthe inf rastructure they witt be
working with the Surprise Potice Department to ensure no vehictes are parked on the road during
the construction.

Chair Agultar thanked Weyyerd and Mr. Metton for attending the meeting and look forward to f uture
communications and invited Weyyerd to participate with the next Founder's Day event.

The meeting is adjourned at 5:42 PM on )uly 24,2024.

El.io Lemus, Committee SecretarySherry Ann Aguitar,


